注意:考試開始鈴響或紅燈亮前,不可以翻閱試題本 104學年度身心障礙學生升學大專校院甄試試題本 **甄試類(群)組別:四技二專組** 【外語群英語類】 考試科目(編號):專業科目(二) 英文閱讀與寫作 (C2234)

一作答注意事項—

- 1. 考試時間: 90 分鐘。
- 2. 請在答案卷上作答,並答案卷每人一張,不得要求增補。
- 3. 請核對報考甄試類(群)組別、考試科目是否相符。
- 4. 單選題共 40 題。

請選出最適當的答案,並將代表字母(A, B, C, D)填入答案卷中。 一、文意字彙(25%) 1. The singer felt more ______ after her practice went well. (A) frugal (C) confident (B) outgoing (D) depressed 2. Reading happy _____ made me feel better. (A) passengers (B) budget (C) messages (D) canvas 3. Julia misses her father very much after he _____, so she often visits his grave. (A) passed out (B) passed away (C) passed by (D) passed on 4. Taiwan is ______ for its delicious food, especially its local dishes. (A) renowned (B) novel (C) notorious (D) humble 5. If you don't treat your girlfriend better, you may losing her. (A) tie up (B) end up (C) come up (D) catch up 6. Bonnie's twisted ankle to twice its normal size. (A) swelled (B) shrank (C) sank (D) crawled 7. Lisa ______ for Paris early yesterday morning. (B) waited (A) embraced (C) delighted (D) departed 8. The prison guard was a _____ man who treated the prisoners very poorly. (C) famed (A) brutal (B) stunning (D) mortal 9. When he was pulled over, Jeff had to show the policeman his _____ (B) license (C) fine (D) compliment (A) money 10. Only natural ______ were used when I made this pie. (A) scars (B) loans (C) tools (D) ingredients

單選題,共40題,每題2.5分

二、文法測驗(25%)

	ogize for not the true (B) to tell	th. (C) telling	(D) told			
12. The police stopped the car because they suspected the driver notwearing a seat belt.						
(A) at	(B) in	(C) to	(D) for			
13. She has a problem people's names.						
(A) remember	(B) remembering	(C) remembered	(D) to remember			
14. It is kind of Nancy to help me.						
(A) offer	(B) to offer	(C) offered	(D) be offered			
15. It israining. It has not stopped raining yet.						
(A) still	(B) except	(C) as	(D) till			
16. I didn't get the job I have the necessary qualifications.						
(A) as long as	(B) in case	(C) in spite of	(D) although			
17. They decide to eat out they do not have food at home.						
(A) since	(B) while	(C) but	(D) as well			
18. They will be here a moment.						
(A) in	(B) at	(C) as	(D) by			
19 they can imagine, they were very tired after such a long journey.						
(A) Since	(B) As	(C) Just	(D) While			
20. After hard during the day, I like to relax this evening.						
(A) working	(B) to work	(C) work	(D) worked			

三、綜合測驗(25%)

21 至 25 為題組

I enjoy watching talent shows on television, and they have surged in popularity in recent years. Different nations <u>21</u> the world now have their own shows, and many of them are modeled after the U.S. television show *American Idol*.

There are many <u>22</u> why I like talent shows. First, they give people a place to go to <u>23</u> they can show off the special things they do. Talent shows give people a reason to practice and perfect their <u>24</u>, and the professional panel of judges gives them advice and criticism about how to become better. Additionally, the shows can be vehicles that <u>25</u> a career in performance.

21. (A) entire	(B) throughout	(C) therefore	(D) since
22. (A) reasons	(B) opportunities	(C) idols	(D) gathering
23. (A) where	(B) that	(C) when	(D) what
24. (A) dream	(B) legend	(C) appeal	(D) act
25. (A) show to	(B) break to	(C) lead to	(D) give to

26 至 30 為題組

For audience members, talent shows can be quite inspiring. The shows feature people <u>26</u> their dreams and trying to go from being <u>27</u> to famous. They let audience members see the fruits of the hard work <u>28</u> the performers have put into their art. The people also get to weigh their personal opinions <u>29</u> what they hear from the judges. For these reasons, I think talent shows are a healthy form of <u>30</u>.

26. (A) chasing	(B) indicating	(C) arguing	(D) escaping
27. (A) famed	(B) known	(C) unknown	(D) somebody
28. (A) what	(B) that	(C) where	(D) which
29. (A) with	(B) and	(C) aside	(D) to
30. (A) opera	(B) obligation	(C) concert	(D) activity

第3頁,共6頁

四、閱讀理解 (25%)

Passage 1

Dan is a wonderful piano player. He and his family have done a lot of different things in their lives. He has been to all over the world, playing the piano, and he has met a lot of interesting people. He has earned a lot of money in piano-playing competitions in US and Europe, so he is rich now. His 20-year-old daughter has already written a very successful cookery book and she is writing another one now. His son, Ken, loves motorbikes. He has ridden his bike all the way from Canada to Chile, and he has just written the story of his **journey** for a magazine. Dan's wife is a musician too. She plays the flute. They have been in concerts together many times in different countries. But they have never been to Taiwan before.

- 31. What is Dan?
- (A) He is rich.
- (B) He meets many people.
- (C) He is a musician.
- (D) He has a lot of money.

32. How does Dan become rich?

- (A) He earns money by playing piano in competitions.
- (B) He travels a lot and writes stories of his piano-playing.
- (C) He is a successful cooking writer.
- (D) He is a writer for many magazines.
- 33. What does the word "journey" mean?
- (A) visit
- (B) tour
- (C) match
- (D) show
- 34. Which of the followings is true about Dan's family?
- (A) Dan never plays in concerts with his wife.
- (B) Dan's daughter is famous for travel writing.
- (C) Dan's son loves cooking and biking.
- (D) Dan's wife is a musician.

- 35. Where have Dan and his wife never been to?
- (A) Canada
- (B) Chile
- (C) Europe
- (D) Taiwan

Passage 2

London, the capital city of the UK, has a population of eight million. It is a 24-hour city. People say the city never sleeps, so it's an exciting place to visit. There are many interesting things for tourists to do and see in London - the London Eye, for example. The London Eye is a big wheel. It has 32 capsules and each one holds 25 people. The wheel does not move very fast - a ride takes 30 minutes. A ticket costs 15 pounds for adults. You do not pay for children under 5 years old. It is better to **book** your tickets before if you do not want to wait for hours. The London Eye does not work late at night, but it is open every day, usually until 10 pm.

- 36. What is the London Eye?
- (A) A city never sleeps.
- (B) A wheel moves fast.
- (C) A place for children
- (D) An exciting place to visit.
- 37. What does the word "book" mean?
- (A) reserve
- (B) buy
- (C) take
- (D) find
- 38. Who does not have to pay for the ticket for the ride?
- (A) All adults
- (B) Children under 5 years old
- (C) With 5 children
- (D) With 25 people

- 39. How long does a ride of the wheel take?
- (A) 30 minutes
- (B) 25 minutes
- (C) 32 minutes
- (D) 15 minutes
- 40. When does the London Eye open?
- (A) It is open at night.
- (B) It is open every day.
- (C) It is close until 8 pm.
- (D) It is close during the weekend.